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MESSAGE

Congratulations to our proud
graduates! My warmest greetings to our
school administrators, teachers, staff, and
parents who have helped and guided our
graduates attain this significant milestone
in their lives.

Today is a testimony to the enduring
and resilient Filipino spirit, to our ability to
stand up again and conquer the odds, to
our innate optimism to see the light at the end of the tunnel. We have
proven that we can surmount any adversity by sharing our light with each
other in times of darkness.

Through the many challenging moments we’ve endured, many of us
were tempted to give up; but a Filipino heart refuses to be broken by
calamities. We see the ray of hope in the faith and joy we share with each
other even in the most trying of circumstances. We may be battered but
definitely never defeated.

May this year’s theme “Hindi Natitinag ang Pusong Pilipino” be a
constant reminder and a source of strength that will propel each graduate to
achieve more for others and the country in spite of the obstacles that will
stand in the way.

For us in the schools, may this theme remind us of the energy that
should continue to animate our institutions which in turn would help us
give to each of our learners the best that they deserve.

Again, congratulations to our graduates! I wish you all the best in
your future endeavors.

Mabuhay ang lahing Pilipino! Mabuhay kayong lahat!
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BR. A. LUISTRO FSC
Secretary
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MENSAHE

Mainit na pagbati sa lahat ng ating
mga magsisipagtapos, at sa lahat ng
tagapamahala at kawani ng paaralan, mga
guro, at mga magulang na tumulong at
patuloy na gumagabay sa ating kabataan
para makarating sila sa mahalagang
puntong ito ng kanilang buhay.

Ang araw na ito ay isang patunay ng
katatagan at kakayahan ng bawat Pilipino
na muling bumangon matapos ang matitinding unos. Sa pamamagitan ng
pagbibigay ng liwanag sa bawat isa sa oras ng kadiliman, napatunayan
natin na anumang hamon ang dumating ay ating kakayanin.

Sa gitna ng maraming pagsubok na ating hinaharap, hindi maiiwasan
ng iba na isiping sumuko na lamang. Subalit sadyang matibay ang pusong
Pilipino—hindi nagpapatinag sa kahit anong pagsubok—dahil sa oras ng
karimlan ay nakakakita pa rin tayo ng sinag ng pag-asa mula sa pagtitiwala
at kasiyahan na ibinabahagi natin sa isa’t isa. Sa mga ganitong panahon,
maaaring tayo ay nagalusan ngunit hindi kailanman nagpatalo.

Mga magsisipagtapos, ako ay umaasa na ang temang “Hindi Natitinag
ang Pusong Pilipino” ay tumatak sa inyong kaisipan at magbigay ng
inspirasyon para makamit n'yo ang inyong naisin sa kabila ng mga hamon
na darating—hindi lamang para sa sarili kundi para sa kapwa, at higit sa
lahat para sa bayan.

Para sa ating mga nasa paaralan, ito nawa’y magsilbing isang paalala
ng lakas at tibay ng loob na siyang dapat nananalaytay sa ating institusyon.
Umaasa akong patuloy nating maibigay ang nararapat sa ating kabataan.

Muli, binabati ko ang mga magsisipagtapos. Hangad ko ang inyong
tagumpay.

Mabuhay ang lahing Pilipino! Mabuhay kayong lahat!
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BR. N A. LUISTRO FSC
Secretary
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MESSAGE

Success means many wonderful and great positive things. It means
winning and achieving the ultimate goals in life. Having finished
your Secondary Education is an achievement in itself - an
important step in acquiring a successful future.

The theme for this year's graduation, “Hindi Natitinag Ang Pusong
Pilipino”, pays homage to the resilience of the Filipino spirit
amidst the string of calamities that came our way. Whatever
challenges and hardships you have encountered in your journey to
graduation, you had faith and belief in yourself that you can rise
above any obstacles in life and create a better future for yourself.
Congratulations! DepED Region X is proud of you!

Celebrate this precious moment dedicated with gratitude to your
parents who have worked and nurtured you to grow with love and
care; to your teachers and administrators for the insights, learning,
encouragement and patience to always do your best and strive for
excellence; and to others who have helped you along the way.

My dear graduates, as you stand in the threshold of your College
Education, continue to be inspired to study even harder, to make
good grades and to acquire as best as you can the necessary skills
to equip you of a secured future in a progressive nation.

As what John S. Harrington once said, “There are no dreams too
large, no innovations unimaginable and no frontiers beyond our
reach.” Believe you can succeed and you will.

Once again, my warmest CONGRATULATIONS!!!

RD INGRID (m CESOV

Schools Division Superintendent
Officer In-Charge
Office of the Regional Director



MESSAGE

Having finished your Elementary Education is something to be
truly proud of - an achievement in your young lives. Celebrate this
precious moment dedicated with gratitude to your parents who
have worked and nurtured you to grow with love and care: to your
teachers and administrators for the insights, learning, and
encouragement and to others who have helped you along the way.

The theme for this year's graduation, “Hindi Natitinag Ang Pusong
Pilipino”, pays homage to the resilience of the Filipino spirit
amidst the string of calamities that came our way. Whatever
challenges and hardships you have encountered in your journey to
graduation, you had faith and belief in yourself that you can rise
above any obstacles in life and create a better future for yourself,
Congratulations! DepED Region X is proud of you!

With mix emotions of your upcoming graduation, saying goodbye to
your elementary friends and teachers, the excitement of summer,
and the beginning of one of the most wonderful, memorable, and
exciting part of your lives which is High School, always remember
to continue to explore for better learnings; to be the best of who you
are. Hold on to your dreams and reach for your stars. The universe
will conspire to get you what you want, when you want it.

As what John S. Harrington once said, “There are no dreams too
large, no innovations unimaginable and no frontiers beyond our
reach.” Believe you can succeed and you will.

Once again, my warmest CONGRATULATIONS!!!

RD INGRID G. EXCOM& CESO V

Schools Division Superintendent
Officer In-Charge
Office of the Regional Director




MESSAGE |

In the mudst of calamity, Filipinos, as a nation, always show unity in
waging war against poverty and adversity. Very recently our country
experienced quite a number of challenges which tried our resilience and
strength in adverse circumstances. Our brothers in the Visayas and
Mindanao who experienced extensive devastation will surely rise and
resettle, as stressed in this year’s graduation theme, “Hindi Natitinag ang
Pusong Pilipino”.

Albert Bandura said, “In order to succeed, people need a sense of
selfworth, to struggle together with resilience to meet the inevitable
obstacles and inequities of life. " However, the fight is not theirs alone. We
see a lot of help pouring in to inspire our fellow Filipinos.

Everyone finds inspiration from each other. Just as the batch of
graduates this vear will seek to find inspiration from loved ones to achieve
their goals and ambition in life by pursuing higher learning. Now, as School
Year 2013-2014 comes to an end, we celebrate the triumph and success of
learners who successfully completed their studies in the secondary level.

We congratulate the parents who worked hard to support their
children and to provide their needs in school.

We thank the teachers who patiently mentored these learers for
them to understand community dynamics and gain tenets they would need
to live by and practice for life-dong learning.

My warmest congratulations to the students who despite difficulties,
regularly came to school, to leam daily lessons purveyed by the hard
working educators.

God bless us all.

EDILB L. OPLENARIA
Schools Dvision Supenintendent
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In the midst of calamity, Filipinos, as a nation, always show unity in
waging war against poverty and adversity. Very recently our country
experienced quite a number of challenges which tried our resilience and
strength in adverse circumstances. Qur brothers in the Visayas and
Mindanao who experienced extensive devastation will surely rise and
resettle, as stressed in this year’s graduation theme, “Hindi Natitinag ang
Pusong Pilipino”.

Albert Bandura said, “In order to succeed, people need a sense of
self-worth, to struggle together with resilience to meet the inevitable
obstacles and inequities of life.” However, the fight is not theirs alone. We
see a lot of help pouring in to inspire our fellow Filipinos.

Everyone finds inspiration from each other. Just as the batch of
graduates this year will seek to find inspiration from loved ones to achieve
their goals and ambition in life by pursuing higher learning. Now, as School
Year 2013-2014 comes to an end, we celebrate the triumph and success of
learners who successfully completed their studies in the clementary level.

We congratilate the parents who worked hard to support their
children and to provide their needs in school.

We thank the teachers who patiently mentored these learers for
them to understand community dynamics and gain tenets they would need
to live by and practice for life-long learing.

My warmest congratulations to the pupils who despite difficulties,
regularly came to school, to leam daily lessons purveved by the hard
working educators.

God bless us all.

ED L. OPLENARIA
Schools Division Superintendent
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